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38725 Forest Boulevard 

North Branch, MN  55056 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 609 | North Branch 
 

Office: 651.674.4056 

Fax: 651.277.4563 

Faith Formation: 651.674.7382 
 

Education/Youth Email: 

education@stgregorynb.org 

Parish Office/Bulletin Email: 

info@stgregorynb.org 

Parish Staff: 

Faith Formation: Joan Hetherington,  

Claire Kind, Shawn Yerges 

Sunday Faith Formation: Lisa Isaacson 

Mission Trip Coordinator: Tammy Norgard 

Music Director: Cathie Hendren 

Bookkeeper: Jim Elmquist 

Administrative Assistant: Barb Schleicher 

 

Pastor: 

Fr. Shane Stoppel-Wasinger 

Weekend Assistants: 

Fr. Chuck Brambilla & 

Fr. Thomas Fitzgerald 
 

Liturgy of the Eucharist 
 

Saturday  5:00 p.m. 
Sunday  9:30 a.m. 
Tuesday  6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9:00 a.m. 
 

Rosary 
Sunday  9:00 a.m. 

 

Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual Help  
Wednesday  8:50 a.m. 

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  
Thursday  9:30 a.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Saturday  4:00 p.m. 

 

Sacrament of Baptism  
Call Parish Office for arrangements. 

Participation and registration in parish  
are prerequisites before baptism.   

 

Sacrament of Matrimony  
Arrangements must be made at least  

eight months in advance. 
 

Sacrament of the Sick  
Contact the Pastoral Minister or the Parish Office  

at the beginning of any serious illness.  
For emergencies call anytime. 

ST. GREGORY THE GREAT 
CATHOLIC CHURCH  



St. Gregory the Great Catholic Church | North Branch, MN 

As you are aware, over the past several months, I have sought out numerous parishioners to volunteer their 
time in a variety of areas of need. Furthermore, I have asked for help to fill paid openings. In this article, I want 
to update you on these efforts as well as inform those who might not have been at Mass last weekend when I 
gave a brief annual report on our parish finances. 
 
I am pleased to report that all of the volunteer positions needed for the Pastoral Council, Finance Council, and 
Booya have been filled. This is the first time in several years that we have enough parishioners on both coun-
cils. Our two trustees have been a great resource. The Archbishop, Vicar General, two trustees and I make up 
the St. Gregory the Great Church Board. Parish trustees have a two-year term, which is renewed several times. 
Pastoral Council members serve a three-year term and can serve only two consecutive terms. Below is the list 
of who is holding what position in the parish.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In our annual financial report for the fiscal year 2017 -2018, I shared with those present last week that we had a 
shortfall of $16,234.00. However, we were able to pay all of our bills since we had a little more than $10,000 at 
the beginning of the year in our checking account, and we covered the remaining shortfall by paying a couple 
months of our mortgage with the Capital Improvement Funds. This had been planned all along, for over one/
half of our current loan is from our recent improvement expenses. I am hoping, and yes praying, that when our 
capital campaign is finished at the end of next month, parishioners will start using the new red Maintenance 
and Debt Reduction envelope with $1,000 to $2,000 total donations a month between all parishioners. With that 
being said, I am optimistic that we will meet our current budget that goes through June 30, 2019. 
 
The one area that isnõt going well is finding someone to shovel/snow blow our sidewalks, mow the grass, and 
maintain the one-block area of grounds we own. This is a paid position. If you or someone you know who 
might be drawn to this type of work, please contact the parish office.  
 
Thanks for all the existing and new volunteers. Without them and you, we couldnõt keep our parish open and 
provide all the ministries we have come to expect and need. 
 

Have a blessed week, Father Shane 

ON A PARISH UPDATE 

Trustees: 
Rich Anderson 
Mark Hunt  
 
Finance Council members: 
Barb Miller -Chair 
Greg Haas 
Aline Gloeb  
Angie Iverson  
Craig Malterud  
Betty Zupon  
 
Liturgical coordinators : 
Luke Widenstrom - Altar Servers 
Claire Kind - Eucharistic Ministers  
Tom Sundly - Lectors 
Bruce Christenson- Ushers 

Pastoral Council members: 
Gina Sanvik-Chair and Year 2 
Mary Felix - Year 1 
Joleen Pierce Year 1 
Dan Widenstrom - Year 1 
Jeff Goulet- Year 2 
Carol Grund - Year 2 
Mark Gelbmann - Year 3 
Cherie Monson- Year 3 
Teresa Peterson- Year 3 
 
Booya/Fall Festival Co -chairs: 
Ron Perrault 
Tony Wojciechowski  



PARISH NEWS 

HURRICANE DISASTER COLLECTION TODAY  

These disasters just seem to be building. And the Church is 

there to help support our brothers and sisters in need. 

Archbishop Hebda asks all parishes in the Archdiocese join with 

Catholics around the country and take up an emergency collec-

tion for 2018 Disasters, including damage from Hurricane Flor-

ence, the weekend of October 6 & 7. Funds collected will be 

used to support the efforts of Catholic Charities USA/Catholic 

Relief Service, relief agencies of the US Catholic Church, for wa-

ter, food, shelter, medical care and long-term rebuilding.  Thank 

you for your contribution to this collection. 

M&Mõs NEWS! 
Our annual CRAFT AND BAKE SALE Will be held on Saturday, 

December 1 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and before and after 

Masses on December 1 and 2.  Please share your handmade 

crafts of all kinds, canned items and baked items with us!  Your 

generosity makes this a successful event.  Watch for more infor-

mation in future bulletins. 

October Meeting Change:  Due to MEA; the M&Mõs will meet on 

Wednesday, October 17 at 4:00 p.m. 

ROSARY IN THE PARK  
Please join Mary Ruyman Lee for Rosary Prayers in Central Park, 

North Branch this Saturday, October 13 at Noon.  

Bring your rosary and a lawn chair.   

Questions?  Call Mary at 651.462.1827 

BOOYA APPRECIATION!  
Congratulations! Our booya fall festival was a smashing success.  

All of us at St. Gregory the Great can be proud as we provide a 

first class fundraising community event.  We heard nothing but 

good things from those who attended, as we serve the best tast-

ing booya in our area. Without our volunteers we could not make 

this happen. We offer our heartfelt thanks to our volunteers for 

all their hard work and the excellent job they did. A special 

thanks goes to all those who donated food items and to those 

who helped in other ways.  We ask all others who did not or 

could not participate this year to consider becoming active with 

next yearõs event.  We would welcome your involvement.  Sin-

cerely from your 37th annual booya co-coordinators: Greg Haas, 

Tony Wojciechowski & Ron Perrault. 
 

Fr. Shane adds a òThank Youó to Greg, Tony & Ronõs leadership 

well done!  Thanks to everyone who sold/bought raffle tickets!  

Here are the names of our lucky winners!  

The Twenty Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time | October 7, 2018 

FAITH FORMATION 

NET RETREAT  
The NET Retreat for our 9th and 10th grade Confirmation 

youth will be held this Sunday, October 7 following the 9:30 

a.m. Mass and ends at 3:30 p.m. 

PRAYER PARTNERS  
We are looking for prayer partners for our 9th Grade Confir-

mation students. Prayer partners commit to praying for a 

student for a period of two years until he/she is confirmed 

in the spring of 2020. If you can help in this important min-

istry, please sign up on the sheet provided in the vestibule. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION WORKSHOP  
Parents and their child(ren) who will be receiving the Sacra-

ment of Reconciliation this year are required to attend the 

First Reconciliation Workshop on Saturday, October 13 at 

10:00 a.m. - noon at Sacred Heart Church in Rush City. 

CHILDREN'S CHOIR AT 9:30 MASS  

Children in grades 2 - 4 are invited to sing in the choir dur-

ing the 9:30 a.m. Mass next Sunday, October 14.  Please 

arrive by 9:00 a.m. at the choir area in the church. 

LEAF RAKING  
5th - 10th graders are invited to rake the church grounds 

and surrounding properties on Thursday, October 18 begin-

ning at 10:00 a.m. until completed.   A pizza lunch, hot 

cocoa and refreshments will be offered.  Permission forms 

are available outside the Faith Formation office and are 

due by October 10. 

UPCOMING VIRTUS SESSION  
St. Bridget of Sweden Catholic Church in Lindstrom will be 

having an upcoming Virtus: "Protecting God's Children" safe 

environment awareness session on Sunday, October 28 at 

11:30 a.m.  Adults who have either regular or unsupervised 

interaction with children and youth who are planning to 

volunteer or chaperone are required to attend a Virtus ses-

sion. Also, sessions are open to any adult who would like to 

gain greater awareness among our children and those 

most vulnerable.  Register online for this session or at an-

other location and time at www.virtus.org. 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults (RCIA) is a personal journey 
of faith towards full membership in 
the Catholic faith and to explore 
what it means to be Catholic.  To 
learn more about the RCIA program 
at St Gregory the Great, please call 
the parish office at 651.674.4056. 
 

Prior to beginning the RCIA process, an individual 
comes to some knowledge of Jesus Christ, con-
siders his or her relationship with Jesus Christ and 
is usually attracted in some way to the Catholic 
Church. 

You are invited to the 7th Annual  

Options for Women Fall Banquet.   
 

Thursday, October 11th.   
 

Doors open at 6:00 p.m.  

Keynote Speaker  

Archbishop Bernard Hebda.   

RSVP by calling 651.674.2121. 
 

Hosted by Access Church North Branch. 

1st PrizeñJohn Grund 

2nd PrizeñJohn Schumacher 

3rd PrizeñKay Bowers 

4th PrizeñBrian Shanley 

5th PrizeñWendy Levesseur 

6th PrizeñBill Loesch 

7th PrizeñJoey Kunza 

8th PrizeñBill Linder 

http://www.virtus.org


Tuesday, October 9  
St. Denis & Companions 

  9:00 a.m.  ÀJacqueline Smith 

Wednesday, October 10  
  9:00 a.m. ÀDianne Johnson 

Thursday, October 11  
St. John XXIII 

  9:00 a.m. ÀDylan & ÀLucille Dusbabek 

Friday, October 12  

  9:00 a.m. ÀStephanie Maas 

Saturday, October 13  

  5:00 p.m. The Parish 

Sunday, October 14  
The Twenty Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  9:30 a.m. ÀJohn Zupon 

MASS INTENTIONS CALENDAR 

Tuesday, October 9  
   4:00 p.m. Grief Support Group ································· Romero House 

   6:00 p.m.  Mass ·························································································································· Church 

   7:00 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal ·························································· Church 

   7:00 p.m. N. A. Meeting ·················································································· East Hall 

Wednesday, October 10  
   8:50 a.m. Devotion to Our Lady ····························································· Church 

  Of Perpetual Help 

   9:00 a.m. Mass ·························································································································· Church 

   9:45 a.m. Morning Faith Study ························································· East Hall 

   6:00 p.m. KIC ················································································································ Classrooms 

Thursday, October 11  
   9:00 a.m. Mass ·························································································································· Church 

   9:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration ···························································· Church 

   6:30 p.m. Benediction ································································································ Church 

Friday, October 12  
   9:00 a.m. Mass ·························································································································· Church 

Saturday, October 13  
10:00 a.m. 1st Reconciliation Wkshp ···················· Sacred Heart 

 4:00 p.m. Reconciliation ································································· Confessional 

   5:00 p.m. Mass ·························································································································· Church 

Sunday, October 14  
   9:00 a.m. Rosary ····················································································································· Church 

   9:15 a.m. Sunday Faith Formation ······························· Classrooms 

   9:30 a.m. Mass ·························································································································· Church 

10:30 a.m. Mission Trip Meeting ···············································Parish Hall 

October 13 & 14 Celebrants  

Fr. Chuck Sacred Heart   4:00 p.m. 

Fr. Shane St. Gregory   5:00 p.m. 

Fr. Chuck Sacred Heart   9:00 a.m. 

Fr. Shane St. Gregory   9:30 a.m. 

Readings for the Week of October 07, 2018  
Sunday: Gn 2:18-24/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5, 6 [cf. 5]/Heb 2: 
9-11/Mk 10:2-16 or 10:2-12 
Monday: Gal 1:6-12/Ps 111:1b-2, 7-8, 9 and 10c [5]/ 
Lk 10:25-37 
Tuesday: Gal 1:13-24/Ps 139:1b-3, 13-14ab, 14c-15 
[24b]/Lk 10:38-42 
Wednesday: Gal 2:1-2, 7-14/Ps 117:1bc, 2/Lk 11:1-4 
Thursday: Gal 3:1-5/Lk 1:69-70, 71-72, 73-75 [69]/ 
Lk 11:5-13 
Friday: Gal 3:7-14/Ps 111:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6 [5]/Lk 11:15-26 
Saturday: Gal 3:22-29/Ps 105:2-3, 4-5, 6-7 [8a]/ 
Lk 11:27-28 
Next Sunday: Wis 7:7-11/Ps 90:12-13, 14-15, 16-17 
[14]/Heb 4:12-13/Mk 10:17-30 or 10:17-27  

www.stgregorynb.org 

The Knights of Columbus here at  

St. Gregoryõs invite the men of  

the parish to consider  

membership with us.   

There will be representatives at 

each Mass the weekend of October 

6 & 7 to provide information about 

the Knights and answer any questions.   

Please consider joining this world-wide Fraternal  

organization as we promote many of the youth faith 

formation programs here as well as supporting the 

priesthood and our parish. 

The 4th Degree Knights of Columbus are to sponsor the  

Father Solanus Casey annual Bob Milbrandt coat drive 

from October 6  to November 4. 
 

The Dorothy Day Center is in need of your slightly worn or 

new adult winter coats, hats, stocking caps, scarves,  

gloves and mittens and adult 

size rubber boots. 
 

God said to help those in need.  

Please be generous.   

A drop off container will be  

in the St. Gregory Church  

Vestibule.   
 

Thank you from your  

4th Degree Knights. 

DEACON DISCERNMENT DAY  
 

Find out what Deacons are and how to become one! 

Saturday, November 3, 2018 

8:00 a.m.ñ3:30 p.m. 

Register by email: Shellee Leif at 

sjleif@stthomas.edu or 651.962.6891 

Registration is required. 

For men ages 25 to 59.  If married, your wife is  

encouraged to attend also. 
 

We Are Where the Archbishop Needs Us.   

We Are Where the Church Wants Us.   

We Are Where Jesus Is. 


